
 
          
 

 
 

                                                
ATTENTION BUGGY COMPETITORS 

 
 
Kerry Motor Club wish to apologise for issuing an incorrect bulletin regarding Buggies taking 
part in the Brian O’Neill Garden Equipment and Trailers Ballyfinnane Festival of Speed 
Following consultation with the Motorsport Ireland Hillclimb and Speed Commission the 
following clarification is being issued. 
 
Entries are still available via  
https://www.shannonsportsit.ie/evo/Login?event=IE-KERY-HC23 
 
An official programme will be published – deadline for inclusion on the entry list is Thursday 
July as the programme prints on Friday.  
 
Sean Moriarty Clerk of Course  
 
 

Following previous consultation with the FIA, it was decided that buggies or autocross/kartcross 
type vehicles are not permitted to run on Hillclimbs or on any closed road events covered by an 
MI permit/FIA regulations.  
 
In terms of hillclimbs specifically currently there are no classes in which they can enter or any 
provision within the regulations for same.  

Many thanks 

Secretary, 
Motorsport Ireland Hillclimb & Sprint Commission 
 
 


